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General Information:

Abbreviations:
K = knit

P = purl

P2tog = purl two sts together

SSP = slip next 2 sts from left needle as to 
knit, place them back on left needle and work 
them together through the back loop.

Experience Level: Intermediate. Experience 
with two color knitting preferred.

Skill: stranded knitting

Wool Hat (Charcoal and White)

Size: adult medium (21”/53.3 cm 
circumference) 

Materials: 2 skeins of Creme by Crystal 
Palace Yarns (60% wool, 40% silk - 50 g/124 
yards [115 m] each): Color A, # 01 off white, 
and Color B, # 20 charcoal.

Needles: one 16 inches circular needle US # 7 
(4.5 mm), one set of double pointed needles 
same size (or size to obtain gauge). 

Gauge: 18 sts and 28 rounds = 4” (10 cm) in St 
st

How to make it:
Using knitted on cast on and MC, cast on 96 
sts. Join it being careful to not twist stitches. 
You may choose to use the cross over join or 
cast on one extra stitch and work the first two 
stitches together. Place marker and work K1, 
P1 for 10 rounds.
Purl 2 rounds.
Join CC and follow 19 rounds of chart.

Top: 
Divide hat in four 24 sts segments putting a 
safety pin on every 24th st. You are now going 
to decrease for the top of the hat as follows:

Round 1: P to 2 sts before marked st, P2tog, 
P1, SSP.

Round 2: P

Repeat round 1 and 2 until you have half of 
the number of sts. Then work round 1 only 
until you have 14 sts total. Cut a 8” tail and 
weave it through all remaining sts. Pull it tight 
and weave end.
Weave all ends.

Alpaca Hat (White and Blue)

Size: adult medium (21”/53.3 cm 
circumference)

Materials: 2 skeins of worsted weight Frog 
Tree Alpaca (100% Alpaca ): Color A #000 off 
white and Color B # 031 blue

Needles: one 16 inches circular needle US 9 
(5.5 mm), one set of douple pointed needles 
same size (or size o obtain gauge).

Gauge: 5 sts and 24 rounds = 4” (10 cm) in 
color pattern.

How to make it:
Using knitted on cast on and MC, cast on 84
 sts. Join it being careful to not twist stitches. 
You may choose to use the cross over join or 
cast on one extra stitch and work the first two 
stitches together. Place marker and work K1, 
P1 for 10 rounds.
Purl 2 rounds.
Join CC and follow chart.

Top: 
Divide hat in four 21 sts segments putting a 
safety pin on every 21st st. You are now going 
to decrease for the top of the hat as follows:
Round 1: P to 2 sts before marked st, P2tog, 
P1, SSP.
Round 2: P

Repeat round 1 and 2 until you have half of 
the number of sts. Then work round 1 only 
until you have 12 sts total. Cut a 8” tail and 
weave it through all remaining sts. Pull it tight 
and weave end.
Weave all ends.
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